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To: Schools Division Superintendents
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Heads, Public and Private Schools
Regional and Division Associations
All Others Concerned
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From: ELLEN B. DONATO, Ed.D., CESO Il

Director IV
Subject: Revival of the Official Regional Publication or Newsletter
Date: August 26, 2015

1. In the interest of providing our division offices, schools, stakeholders and the general
public with opportune and significant information, the regional office through the Public Affairs
Unit (PAU) will revive or re-establish the official regional publication or newsletter.

2. The newsletter, as an information dissemination tool, shall be an avenue for the
promotion of programs and projects as well as for updates, news and achievements of
individuals, associations, divisions, schools and units of the department. Likewise, it is @ means
to notify the public of changes in policies and procedures.

3. Aside from news, features, sports articles, original literary compositions, editorials,
photos, and the like, the newsletter as well hopes to include relevant researches or studies and
best practices which can redound to the improvement of service to our stakeholders.

4. Articles and photo contributions shall be submitted to the Regional Office-Public
Affairs Unit, Wangal, La Trinidad, Benguet or e-mailed at pau.depedcar@gmail.com.

5. The Public Affairs Unit aims to release an issue this coming November, hence, -
contributions should be submitted on or before October 12, 2015.

6. Immediate dissemination and compliance to this Memorandum is desired.
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